TOWN OF PARADISE VALLEY
Lincoln Dr. & Invergordon Rd. Realighment

May 14, 2020




PROJECT OVERVIEW

Invergordon Rd. is currently not aligned to the north and south of Lincoln Dr. due to the
unimproved west half of Invergordon Rd. north of Lincoln Dr.

The realignment of the Lincoln Dr. and Invergordon Rd. intersection is programmed in FY20 of
the Town’s Capital Improvement Program so that it is completed prior to the Lincoln Dr.
asphalt mill and overlay project. The construction budget for this project is $200,000.

The Lincoln Dr. Median Improvement project and the Lincoln Dr. and Invergordon Rd.
Intersection Realignment project was previously presented at the 11/21/19 and 2/27/20
Town Council Work Study meetings.

APS has completed the relocation of their facilities so that Invergordon Rd. may be widened.




PROJECT OVERVIEW

The project scope includes the following:

Add approximately 4’ of asphalt and 2’ ribbon curb to the west side of Invergordon Rd. north
of Lincoln Dr.

Relocate existing traffic signal pole on the northwest corner of the intersection
Reconstruct the sidewalk ramp at the northwest corner to meet ADA standards
Remove and reconstruct portions of residential driveways affected by widening

Modify traffic signal phasing to include dedicated left turn movements (green arrow) for
westbound Lincoln Dr. to southbound Invergordon Rd. and eastbound Lincoln Dr. to
northbound Invergordon Dr.

All work to be completed is within the Town owned right of way.
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Invergordon Rd. Looking South Towards Lincoln Dr.
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The proposed construction contract in the amount of $188,658.91 with B&F
Contracting, Inc. is within the Town’s construction budget of $200,000.00.

The construction contract includes a $10,000.00 Owner’s Contingency.

The construction contract is a Cooperative Purchasing Agreement based on the City
of Peoria’s Job Order Contract for Traffic Systems held by B&F Contracting, Inc.

B&F Contracting, Inc. has successfully completed improvement projects for the
Public Works Department related to traffic signals including the replacement of

traffic signal controls at twelve intersections in 2015, including the traffic signal at
Lincoln Dr. and Invergordon Rd.

6



LINCOLN DR. & INVERGORDON RD. INTERSECTION

Staff recommends approval of the construction contract with B&F
Construction, Inc. in the amount of $188,658.91

Staff also recommends waiving the 14-day wait period to execute the
contract so that construction may be completed by the end of FY20 (June
30, 2020).
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QUESTIONS?




